
 
 

 

300 Erie Blvd. West, A-4, Syracuse, New York 13202 

 T: 315/428-6104    |    Carol.Teixeira@nationalgrid.com    |    www.nationalgrid.com 

 

April 15, 2019 

 

 

Honorable Kathleen H. Burgess, Secretary 

State of New York 

Public Service Commission 

Office of the Secretary, 19th Floor 

Three Empire State Plaza 

Albany, New York 12223-1350 

 

RE: Case 15-M-0180 – In the Matter of Regulation and Oversight of Distributed Energy Resource 

Providers and Products 

 

Dear Secretary Burgess: 

 

 The enclosed addendum, issued by Niagara Mohawk Power Corporation d/b/a National Grid 

(“Company”), is being transmitted for filing in compliance with Order of the Public Service Commission 

(“Commission”), State of New York issued and effective March 14, 2019 in Case No. 15-M-0180. 

 

Addendum No. 2 – Uniform Business Practices for Distributed Energy   

Resource Providers (UBP-DERS) 

 

To PSC No. 220 Electricity 

 

Effective: May 1, 2019 

    

 On March 14, 2019, the Commission issued an Order Expanding Uniform Business Practices for 

Distributed Energy Resource Suppliers (“Order”).  This filing complies with Ordering Clause 2, stating all 

utilities are directed to make a filing updating the UBP-DERS included in their tariffs as addenda on not less 

than 15 days’ notice to become effective May 1, 2019. 

.  

 The requirements of 66(12)(b) of the Public Service Law as to newspaper publication has been 

waived for this Order per Ordering Clause 3.  

 

 Please contact the undersigned of any action taken regarding this filing. 

 

 
Respectfully Submitted, 

 

/s/ Carol Teixeira 

 

Carol Teixeira  

Manager, NY Electric Pricing 
 

Carol Teixeira 

Manager, NY Electric Pricing 
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